Symington Bequest Award Meeting Report
I recently attended the 61st Annual Meeting of the Society for Gynecologic Investigation in Florence, Italy with the aid of the Symington Bequest Award. This meeting brings together thousands of clinicians and scientists and is one of the foremost in the field of obstetrics and gynaecology.
I presented 2 posters detailing work I have carried out as part of my PhD on the ultrastructure of human pregnant myometrium entitled: “Reduced Mitochondrial Content in Pregnant Myometrium from Older Mothers” and “Increased Surface to Volume Ratio in Pregnant Myometrial Smooth Muscle from Older Mothers”. We found that advanced maternal age was associated with changes in the volume of mitochondria and surface density of cell membrane per smooth muscle cell in the myometrium. This may explain some of the dysfunction that older mothers experience during pregnancy and delivery. These posters generated much interest and I received a great deal of valuable feedback during the presentation session including inputs from Dr Rachel Tribe’s group who study altered mitochondrial function in myometrial cells from aged mice. This has generated several avenues for further exploration of our results for example by analysis of mitochondrial DNA copy number and the use of functional assays.
There were a number of excellent talks by leaders in the field including Prof Roger Smith, Dr Ann Word and Dr Rachel Tribe. There was a mini-symposium on career development led by Dr Colin Sibley, which was very relevant to me as I am coming to the end of my PhD; this session highlighted the importance of networking and having a varied CV. 
There was a reception at the Palazzo Vecchio where I had the opportunity to meet with other researchers including a Manchester group studying uterine vascular function in obese women; this was particularly interesting as I am currently engaged in a project examining the vascularity of pregnant myometrium. There was also a “connection corners” event which allowed young investigators to network whilst  discussing the use of “app” technology in research.
I greatly enjoyed this conference and am very grateful to the Anatomical Society for facilitating my attendance through the Symington Bequest Award.
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